

## **CARLETON COMMUNITY UPDATE**

# THE CITY OF OTTAWA IS REACHING OUT TO INDIVIDUALS WHO RECEIVED FIRST DOSES AT RURAL CLINICS

Those who have not booked a second appointment will be contacted to receive a second dose

June 15, 2021

Individuals who have received their first dose of a COVID-19 vaccine at a rural clinic and have not yet booked a second dose, will be contacted by the City of Ottawa and Ottawa Public Health to book an appointment for a second dose at another rural pop-up clinic taking place between **June 20 and 25.** 

### Rural clinics will take place at the following locations:

- 1. South Carleton High School 3673 McBean St, Richmond, ON KOA 2ZO
- 2. Osgoode Township High School 2800 8th Line, Metcalfe, ON KOA 2PO (REVISED LOCATION)
- 3. R.J Kennedy Memorial Arena 1115 Dunning, Cumberland, ON K4C 1P6
- 4. West Carleton High School 3088 Dunrobin Rd, West Carleton, ON KOA 1TO

You will **NOT** be contacted if you have already booked a second dose appointment.

### Please note:

## Appointments are required at these clinics; no walk ups will be accepted.

At this time rural pop-up appointments are only being provided to those being contacted directly.

You cannot book an appointment for a rural pop-up clinic through the provincial booking system, nor can you call the City or OPH directly to book at a rural clinic.

For additional information you may visit:

https://www.ottawapublichealth.ca/en/public-health-topics/covid-19-vaccine.aspx